CPC - Highways Working Group – Update July 2023

Through the co-ordination of the Coddenham Community Response Group, the Survey Results of the Coddenham Parish Community Plan Survey has highlighted 11 key points that are of concern.    There is a discussion document outlining the pros and cons of the options to help mitigate the traffic movements through the village and this is available via the Parish Website
https://www.coddenham-parish.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Coddenham-Roads-Options.pdf
The Roads Action Group considered it beneficial to all future discussions with SCC Highways on the B1078 and Church Road in the village, to be based on accurate and current data.
Since our last meeting we have heard from Andrew Bramwell, SCC Senior Strategic Transport Planner.   He has received confirmation that all five survey locations within Coddenham, were monitored from 15th of June 2023 for two consecutive weeks to collect current vehicle data.
The information being recorded from the tubes provided data on the number of vehicles that passed over them, the size of the vehicle, the length (18 wheeler for example), the weight, and the speed at which the vehicles were traveling. 
Now that the traffic survey has been completed, we have requested another meeting with SCC County Highways to progress our discussions.
Andrew Bramwell believes the only outstanding action to come from the 1st meeting we had with SCC last October is for Luke Barber (SCC Transport) to check the enforcement of the current Traffic Regulation order. 
Andrew has been in contact with representatives of Suffolk Police last week and they will attend a meeting this Friday 14th July on site, to discuss issues relating to enforcement of HGVs and speeding. The plan is to meet at approx. 12:30pm at the junction of Sandy Lane and Needham Road. 
He is also happy to discuss any other issues relating to our current work stream whilst he is on site, including further dates for future meetings. 
I’m still waiting for an update from Tim Passmore, on the progress of an ANPR camera in Coddenham. 
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